
 City Council Report 
 
 
Date: January 24, 2022 

To: City Council 

Through: Michael Kennington, Deputy City Manager/Chief Financial Officer 

From: Edward Quedens, Business Services Director 
 Kristy Garcia, Procurement Administrator 

Subject: Use of a Cooperative Contract for a Thirteen-Month Term with Renewal 
Options for Emergency Pipeline Repair Services for the Water Resources 
Department (Citywide) 

 
Recommendation 
 
Council is requested to approve the award as recommended. 
 
The Water Resources Department and Purchasing recommend authorizing the purchase 
using the City of Scottsdale cooperative contract with WACO Contracting; and Achen-
Gardner Construction, LLC at $500,000 annually, with an annual increase allowance of up 
to 5%, or the adjusted Consumer Price Index. 
 
Background / Discussion 
 
The City's intent is to use the Scottsdale contract to provide for emergency pipeline repair 
Services until the City can get its own contract in place. 
 
The City of Scottsdale cooperative contract was competitively bid and meets the City’s 
procurement requirements. Using this contract is advantageous to the City and it is in the 
City’s best interest.  
 
Purchase Information 
 
Action:  Award 
Procurement Type:  Cooperative Contract Use 
Contract Number:  2022128  
Contracting Agency/Contract Number:  City of Scottsdale/20RP026 -  
Local Consideration:  Policy did not apply to this procurement method 
Protests Received:  None 
Initial Contract Term:  Thirteen Month (1/24/2022 to 3/3/2023)  
Possible Renewals:  Renewal dependent on the lead agency renewing and subject to 

Administrative review and approval  
Funding Source:  Water and Wastewater Enterprise Operations and Maintenance budget, 

Utility Replacement Extension & Renewal Fund, Enterprise Capital Fund, and Bond 
Obligations  

 


